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Roads and Maritime Services has recently completed improvements to 
the intersection of Georges River Road, Lees Avenue and Portland Street 
in Croydon Park. 

Funded by the NSW Government, the project has 
improved the traffic flow at the intersection, providing 
a more reliable and safer journey for all road users. 

The work involved removing the existing concrete 
median and parking spaces on Lees Avenue, so we 
could create dedicated left, through and right turn 
lanes for motorists travelling north. We also made 
changes on Portland Street, by banning the right turn 
from Portland Street onto Georges River Road and 
creating dedicated through and left lanes. 

We also adjusted the traffic light phasing and 
added left turning arrows from Portland Street 
onto Georges River Road to increase pedestrian 
safety at the intersection. 

Key benefits
•	 More green light time for the busiest parts 

of the intersection

•	 Reducing travel times and providing more 
reliable journeys for road users

•	 Reducing congestion and improving traffic flow 
at the intersection particularly in peak periods

•	 Improving safety for pedestrians and road users.

New turning lanes at Lees Avenue, Croydon Park



Privacy Roads and Maritime Services (“RMS”) is subject to the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998 (“PPIP Act”) which requires that we 
comply with the Information Privacy Principles set out in the PPIP Act. All information in correspondence is collected for the sole purpose of delivering this 
project. The information received, including names and addresses of respondents, may be published in subsequent documents unless a clear indication is 
given in the correspondence that all or part of that information is not to be published. Otherwise RMS will only disclose your personal information, without 
your consent, if authorised by the law. Your personal information will be held by RMS at 27 Argyle Street, Parramatta NSW 2124. You have the right to access 
and correct the information if you believe that it is incorrect.

�If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service 
on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 677 700.
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Thank you
Thank you for your patience while we delivered 
this important work. Your support is important 
as we continue to deliver safer and more efficient 
journeys throughout NSW.

Contact
The project team is still available, if you have any 
questions about this work, please contact our 
delivery partner, Ventia Boral Amey Joint Venture on 
1800 677 700 or email nswenquiries@vbajv.com.au.

Intersection improvements at Georges River Road, Portland Street 
and Lees Avenue, Croydon Park
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